
Miss Lucy Nargozian 
180 Boylston Street 
Watertown, Massachusetts 02172 

Dear Miss Nargozian: 

March 7, 1980 

We are deeply appreciative of your thoughtfulness 
and generosity in donating ninteen antique books, needle­
lace and silver objects to our Saint Vartan Armenian 
cathedral Museum. 

These antique pieces will be cherished additions to 
our Cathedral Museum where they may be seen and appreci­
ated by all interested persons. 

It is our understanding that these pieces are valued 
at a minimum of $1, 00.00 (one thousand dollars), but 
they are worth much more to us. 

Thank you again. 

vv 

With prayers, 

Father Khajag Barsamian 
Canon Sacrist 


